
March 18, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable John A. Hoffman 
Minnesota State Senate 
95 University Ave W. 
Minnesota Senate Building, Room 2111 
St. Paul, MN 55155 
 
 
Dear Senator Hoffman, 
 
On behalf of the following Minnesota Leadership Council on Aging members, I write today with our 
full support for SF 2630 and efforts to sustain the Age-Friendly Minnesota Council. This is a crucial 
and cost-effective investment in our state’s infrastructure and leverages the collective strengths of 
countless communities to ensure all people can age with dignity.  
 
The Age-Friendly Minnesota Council is playing a crucial role in coordinating efforts across state 
agencies, tribal governments, subject matter experts, and community organizations. Their work 
administering competitive community grants that offer local solutions and the advancement of 
Minnesota’s Multisector Blueprint for Aging, a new 10-year plan that fosters collaboration and 
innovation. Their priority work has been shaped by thousands of community voices, making the 
work deeply reflective of our state’s collective vision for how we want to age. The policies, systems, 
and programs being advanced address collective needs – transportation, affordable housing 
options, enhanced community spaces, stronger intergenerational connections, access to quality 
health services, etc. – all of which support our collective well-being as we age.  
 
We are committed to supporting this legislation and the ongoing work to ensure the Age-Friendly 
Minnesota Council remains a valued commitment to our shared future. Please contact me directly 
at 651-271-3116 or adam@mnlcoa.org with any questions or if I can be of assistance. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Adam Suomala 
Executive Director 

 
 
Minnesota Leadership Council on Aging 
PO Box 4636, St. Paul, MN 55104   Uniting leaders to advance 
651-271-3116  equitable opportunities for 
mnlcoa.org   all Minnesotans as we age. 
 
 



Minnesota Leadership Council on Aging 
Delegates Supporting SF 2630 

 
• Cathy McLeer, State Director, AARP Minnesota 
• Robert Freeman, Vice President, Public Policy, Alzheimer’s Association MN-ND 
• Kimelyn Knight, Director of Aging Services, Amherst H. Wilder Foundation 
• Mary Niedermeyer, Chief Executive Officer, CAPI USA 
• Toby Pearson, President and CEO, Care Providers of Minnesota 
• Amy Gavanda, Director of Aging and Disability Services, Catholic Charities Twin Cities 
• Xavier Vazquez, Executive Director, Centro Tyrone Guzman 
• Ann Bailey, Executive Director, DARTS 
• Katey Zanotelli-Wade, Sr Director of Aging & Economic Security, East Side Neighborhood Services 
• Beth Wiggins, Director of Caregiving and Aging Services, FamilyMeans 
• James Falvey, Executive Director, Friends & Co 
• Benny Roberts, Executive Director, Hallie Q. Brown Community Center 
• Ruth Hampton Olkon, Chief Executive Officer, Jewish Family Service of St. Paul 
• Adero Riser Cobb, President and CEO, Keystone Community Services 
• Kwangja Kwon, Executive Director, Korean Service Center 
• Kari Thurlow, President and CEO, LeadingAge Minnesota 
• Kristin Rigg, Executive Director, Living at Home Network 
• Tory Merhar, Associate Vice President, Older Adult Services, Lutheran Social Service of Minnesota 
• Patrick Rowan, Executive Director, Meals on Wheels 
• Jarrod Peterson, Chair, Mpls Area Senior Workers Assn. & St. Paul Senior Workers Association  
• Dawn Simonson, President and CEO, Trellis, Minnesota Association of Area Agencies on Aging 
• George Schoephoerster, Past President, Minnesota Association of Geriatrics Inspired Clinicians  
• Paula Woischke, Director, Whitney Senior Center, Minnesota Association of Senior Services 
• Amanda Vickstrom, Executive Director, Minnesota Elder Justice Center 
• Heidi Holste, Executive Director, Minnesota Gerontological Society 
• Kathy Messerli, Executive Director, Minnesota Home Care Association 
• David Blomquist, Interim Executive Director, Minnesota Network of Hospice & Palliative Care 
• Kathy Greiner, Executive Director, Rebuilding Together Minnesota 
• Deb Taylor, Chief Executive Officer, Senior Community Services 
• Anjuli Mishra Cameron, Chief Executive Officer, SEWA-AIFW 
• Jane Pederson, Chief Medical Quality Officer, Stratis Health 
• Rajean Moone, Faculty Director, Long-Term Care Administration, University of Minnesota 
• Donna Comer, Board Liaison, Vital Aging Network 
• Julie Manworren, President and CEO, Volunteers of America - Minnesota and Wisconsin 
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